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Minutes

Board of Supervisors

8:00 am, January 5, 2016
Members present:
Others Present:
Cathy Becker, Chairperson
Raquel Baker, District Technician
Scott McCarty, Vice-Chairperson
LuAnne Holeva, Conservation Ed Coordinator
Eric Snyder, Secretary
Zach Lee, Watershed Coordinator
Pam Earlywine, Member                                                         Brett Stewart, District Coordinator/Treasurer
Steve Hayes, Jr., Member                                                       
Brenda Gettinger, ISDA Resource Specialist

Colt VanNatt, Acting District Conservationist
Open Meeting:  Cathy Becker, Chairperson, called the meeting to order at 8:00 am.  

December Meeting Minutes:  Cathy Becker notes that under Old Business it should be recorded that Debbie Berry will be administering the Oath of Office for the elected and appointed supervisor. Scott McCarty motions to approve the December 2015 meeting minutes with corrections. Eric Snyder seconds the motion. Motion approved.
Financial Report:  District Treasurer Brett Stewart reviews the monthly financial report, highlighting the end of year balances for the checking and savings accounts.  Brett informs the Board that the year-end financial report is not quite ready, but he can state that the year-end balance is approximately $11,000.00 less than last year in part because the Watershed Coordinator’s salary and expenses are approximately $9,000.00, reimbursed quarterly and paid in arrears.  Raquel Baker stated that there was also less income this past year because the SWCD did not have a contribution agreement with NRCS. Brett advises the Board that the deposits made from “Undeposited Funds” this past month consist of a Conservation Days donation and Annual Meeting awards sponsorships that were received through invoicing.  Brett also reminds the Board that the US Postal Service claim for $40.00 is for the return postage account shared by the SWCD and FSA due to these agencies sharing the same address. He reminds the Board that the FSA has informed him that they will hopefully begin paying for these charges in the near future. The Accounts Payable Voucher Register/Claims and Financial Report were submitted for approval. A motion was made by Steve Hayes, Jr., seconded by Scott McCarty and carried; all claims and financial reports approved.    
Old Business:
· 2016 Annual Meeting set-up: Brett Stewart advises that he contacted Jack Daggy Flowers regarding table centerpieces, and the employee stated that in the past Jack Daggy’s has donated one centerpiece and Sheryl Brown had purchased a second. Brett states that Sheryl advised that she has purchased the second centerpiece from her own monies.  The Board approves the purchase of a second centerpiece with District funds.

· 2016 Annual Meeting Program Assignments: The Board discusses who will introduce and present the awards. Zach Lee will begin by introducing the top county soils judging team, and Tim McConaha, the Conservation Merit Award recipient.  Eric Snyder will present Tim’s award. LuAnne Holeva will introduce Alex Logue, the 4H Conservation Achievement award winner, and Jan Burk, the Conservation Communications Award winner. Russ Turner will present Alex’s award. Raquel Baker will introduce Marjorie Black, the Goodyear Conservation Award winner, with Joe Nocton presenting, and Steve Gettinger, the Conservation Farmer of the Year Award winner. Brett Stewart will contact sponsors who have not indicated whether they will have presenters available so that these assignments can be made.  It was noted that Steve Hayes, Jr., Scott McCarty, and Pam Earlywine will not be able to present due to their responsibilities with the election. Brett will also contact Rev. Bud Parrish about delivering the invocation.
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Pam Earlywine joins the meeting.
Old Business cont’d 
· 2016 Annual Conference clothing drive and silent auction donations: LuAnne has scarf and hat made from recycled materials that can be donated for the silent auction. LuAnne states that the money raised no longer goes to Envirothon; it now goes to the NACD poster contest. LuAnne explains the poster contest, stating that it hasn't been done in Wayne Co. since Amy was the education coordinator.  The SWCD holds a local contest and then sends winners on to the state contest.  The posters are based upon the NACD theme of the year.  Raquel will not be going to Annual Conference, due to an opportunity to go on vacation with her family. She has cancelled her reservation.  Cathy Becker recommends that we participate in the clothing drive, individually, if possible.  
.   

New Business:
· March 17th-SE Region Supervisor/Staff Training: Brett advises that he has not been made aware of the location of this training at this time.
· Leadership Institute-Board Development Cornerstone: Feb. 5-6, Wabash, IN: Cathy Becker recommends this training for Brett Stewart to attend, though she states that Charlie Creek Inn is a small and nice venue so anyone interested needs to get reservations in early.
· Kronos Timesheet Administration: Cathy Becker states that there needs to be a discussion regarding timesheet administration when Kronos goes “live”.  Brett Stewart states that he is uncomfortable approving time off requests and timesheets because Kronos is already “live” in regards to being used by department heads for reviewing and approving timesheets and requests off.  Brett states because he is not a department head and does not have the authority in his job description to review and approve timesheet and time off requests, he feels uncomfortable continuing in this role. Brett states that he is fine continuing to submit whatever time is approved to the Auditor for payroll, as described in his job description. Cathy states she is going Thursday to get Kronos training at county HR.  Eric Snyder recommends having one person at the county handle timesheet and time off requests. Scott McCarty and Pam Earlywine agree. Brett stated that Pam Hicks in HR is ok with fulfilling this role for the SWCD as she has this role for a few other county departments.  Cathy states that she will keep her appointment to use that time to discuss what Pam Hicks might need to fill this role for the District.
Monthly Reports:

Educator’s Report:  

· LuAnne Holeva passes around a thank you card for Supervisors’ help with 2015 Conservation Days.  She reports there is one outstanding donor for Conservation Days, other than that finished she is finished with Conservation Days wrap-up. Conservation Days 2016 dates: Set-up Nov. 14th, event 15th-16th.  

· Two candidates have applied for the intern position. One still needs to complete a Wayne Co. Government application.  The EARN supervisor approved the position on Jan. 3rd, for 12 hrs./week at $9.00/hr.  The job description states 10-12 hrs. /week at $9-10 dollars/hr.  These discrepancies will need to be discussed with the EARN supervisor.

· News release on World Soil Day was sent and published in Western Wayne and Liberty newspapers. Sent to Palladium-Item, but was declined for printing.

· Received INPAWS (Indiana Native Plant & Wildflower Society) brochures on invasives, available from The Nature Conservancy.  It includes invasives that are here in Indiana that people may not be aware of.  No charge to order more. Board approves putting in an order so they are available for Earth Day and the County Fair.  
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Educator’s Report cont’d:
· HASTI teacher’s conference, Feb. 3rd-5th. Registration fee is $110.00, but with other costs, max needed would be $501.00, which includes $50 in educational materials if she finds something.  Registration is due Jan 20th. Total cost would be $285 or less if she uses the county vehicle.  WUR may split the cost.  This conference helps LuAnne keep her teaching license current, which is in her job description.  Stephen Hayes, Jr. motions to approve $510.00 for LuAnne to attend the conference, Eric Snyder seconds. Motion carried.  

· Wayne Co. 4-H Board still needs awards sponsors. Jan. 15th deadline on awards.  Steve Hayes, Jr. stated that Hayes Arboretum can sponsor a couple of these. LuAnne said he could talk to Debbie Cates.  Pam may talk to First Merchants. Raquel said if the sponsorships are still available they will take money after the deadline.  This list is only unclaimed sponsorships not all sponsorships.  Pam suggests doing Forestry, Wildlife, and Bee-keeping. Steven Hayes, Jr. motions and Scott seconds $50 to cover Grand Champion bee keeping, reserve and grand champion wildlife, forestry, weeds.

      The Board agrees to sponsor:
· LuAnne states the District needs a new digital camera due to poor picture quality. Raquel says the current camera was purchased in 2004 or 2005. Zach Lee states he might be able to buy one with his 319 supplies funds. Cathy Becker states Jacks at Muncie is a good place to find a camera.
· Union Co. Ag Expo and Union/Fayette Annual Meeting is this coming Saturday.  
NRCS Report:  
Colt VanNatta reports:

· District Conservationist position. Applicants are reviewed by a regional hiring office in a different state rather than by a local person in Indy.  It has not been posted yet, though it has been classified. It will be 80 days from time of advertisement to having a person in the office.  
· Same group will continue to cover Wayne Co. Colt-EQIP, HEL and Wetlands determinations. Lori-CSP, Evan-CRP.  Past month has been busy on existing contracts for Lori and Colt.  After the next couple weeks we'll be able to focus more on new contracts. 
· EQIP application deadline for funding in 2016, is Jan. 22.  Currently upper 20's close to 30 applications. Colt is trying to keep things moving but not guiding applicants step by step.  Colt expresses concern if there will be enough man hours to process all the applications.  Lori is going to be assisting with EQIP.  
· Colt asks if there is anything we want from him at the Annual Meeting. Steve Hayes, Jr. suggests an overview on how many Wayne Co. residents received contracts and how many federal dollars are coming to Wayne County. Raquel states that she can get this data for the Annual Meeting slides. Cathy Becker requests giving an update on the DC position.  Pam suggests giving Colt 10 minutes at the Annual Meeting. Colt agrees that he can introduce himself to attendees and give an update on these items. Colt leaves the meeting after his report.
Technician Report:

Raquel Baker reports:

· Full report is online.

· Sponsor letters go out today for Conservation Farming Workshop on Feb. 18th. Rihms's will be doing the catering this year. Set up will begin about 1pm on Feb. 17th.

· Current tasks: Writing 2016 Annual Report article, putting together portions of the PowerPoint for Annual Meeting.  
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Watershed Coordinator’s Report:  

Zach Lee reports: 
· Finished the storm drain survey in remaining towns. Steering committee decided to implement drain labeling in Cambridge City, Milton, Greens Fork, Hagerstown and Centerville. 
· Cost share application deadline extended to Feb. 5th.

· Completed steering committee meeting minutes and made water quality graphs.

· Current tasks: Working on Annual Meeting slide show, quarterly report, another press release, organizing another field day, planning next steering committee meeting. 
District Coordinator's Report: 

Brett Stewart reports:
· Completed January 2016 newsletter, sent to printers, and mailed them.  
· Continued to make arrangements for Annual Meeting. Deadline for staff to get article and pictures to Brett for forwarding to the Palladium-Item is Jan. 8th.

· December 17th staff training highlighted upcoming changes to financial accountability measures that will need to be implemented by SWCDs by next year.  It also brought up questions about whether Supervisors are covered for professional liability risk.  Brett will forward on more information about both of these issues as it becomes available.  
 A motion is made by Eric Snyder, seconded by Steve Hayes, Jr., and carried to adjourn the meeting at 9:30 am.

 Minutes recorded and submitted by Brett Stewart.

 Minutes approved: Dated: ___________             
 X__________________________

                   
 X___________________________



 X___________________________   
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